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To: RFP 2022-02 Prospective Proposers
From: Huell Whitehaus, Assistant to Public Works Director
Date: June 20, 2022

RE: City’s responses to pre-proposal questions (RFP 2022-02)

Below is a list of questions received to-date pertaining the City of Scappoose’s solicitation RFP 2022-02.

1. Is there flexibility in the insurance requirements at all? Yes, the requirement is flexible and would be
addressed at the time of contract negotiation with the selected Integrator.

2. The sample contract requires workers comp insurance under the Oregon Workers Comp Laws. For
some providers based in other states, their employees are covered by those states’ workers comp
plans. Is an additional coverage policy required? If the Integrator’s operation is based in another state,
but their employees live in Oregon, an ‘other states’ policy is required.



